
        Maysville, Mo. 

July 9, 2018 

 

Meeting of the DeKalb County Commission 

 

Presiding Commissioner, Harold Allison, East District Commissioner, Garry McFee, West District 

Commissioner Kyle White and County Clerk, Clerk Melissa Meek.   

 

Presiding Commissioner, Harold Allison led all in attendance in prayer with all reciting the Pledge of 

Allegiance. Office holders and employees also attend the prayer and pledge each Monday.  

 

East District Commissioner, Garry McFee made the motion to approve the agenda as presented with West 

District Commissioner, Kyle White making the second. Motion carried. East District Commissioner, Garry 

McFee made the motion to approve the minutes from July 2, 2018 meeting with West District Commissioner, 

Kyle White making the second. Motion carried.  

 

Sheriff Andy Clark met with the Commission to give an update on his office and events around the County. 

He had had calls of concerns about the tax issue and that there were no public hearings. He felt hearings 

would not reach all of the people and a vote gave every voter in DeKalb County a voice.  

 

10 a.m. bids were opened for the welder. 1 bid was received from Bill Gray. East District Commissioner, 

Garry McFee made the motion to accept only bid received for $400. West District Commissioner, Kyle White 

made the second. Motion carried.  

 

Bill Saunders, Trustee/Treasurer and Sheryl Gall, of Colfax Township met with the Commission to present 

the Master Plan for Colfax Township’s zoning regulations. The Maysville Post Office delivered certified mail 

package on Monday July 2 at 12:09 p.m.  All documents presented to the Commission were signed and a 

copy was place in the file located in the County’s Clerk’s Office named Colfax Township. Be it known that 

the Recorder of Deeds also was given a copy of these documents. .  

 

The Commission continues talks concerning the Law Enforcement Sales Tax and the position of Prosecutor. 

Both of these issues will be on the ballot in the August primary. The question for prosecutor will be for the 

public to vote on the position being full time. The Sales Tax will be a question for the public and the money 

will be used for various funds that the tax applies to such as the Sheriff’s office, Prosecuting Attorney’s 

office, Victims Advocate and the Coroner. There have been conversations with several of the schools in the 

County concerning the need for resource officers. The officers would be funded partially by the County and 

the Schools if all are agreeable. The issues will be 2 separate ballot questions. These issues were brought to 

the Commission as needs from the Prosecuting Attorney and the Sheriff. The Resource Officers funding if the 

tax passes comes out of the Sheriff’s budget. The Sheriff and the Prosecutor invites you to contact them if you 

have questions or concerns concerning these 2 issues. Again these issues were put on the ballot at the request 

of the Sheriff and the Prosecutor. 

 

The Commission reminds all that there is no electioneering on any property owned by the County.  

 

East District Commissioner, Garry McFee made the motion to adjourn with West District Commissioner, 

Kyle White made the second. Motion carried.  

 

 

The next meeting of the Commission will be July 16, 2018 at 9 a.m. 
 

 

 

 


